C39 COMMUNICATION COUNCIL – FEBRUARY 15, 2022 CW - Report No. 6, Item 17

To: Members of City of Vaughan Council,

## FEBRUARY 15 COUNCIL MEETING - ITEM 17: COMMUNITY CENTRE LANDS FOR KLEINBURG

My name is Christian Turco and I am a resident of Estate subdivision just south of the Copper Creek Golf Course and I support the Plan proposed for Copper Creek.

I would like to make clear that my family and I do not want to see a community centre of any size added to the Copper Creek plan. I received Councillor Marilyn Iafrate's January 27<sup>th</sup> email blast requesting that residents who would like to see a community centre on these lands email the City. Well, I would like to do the opposite - I do not think adding a community centre here makes sense. It will only add much traffic and congestion to the area. There are many community centres in Vaughan that we can utilize in the future, but if there is a need for another community centre in Kleinburg, it does not belong on the Copper Creek redevelopment property. It should go somewhere in Kleinburg for many reasons, but it makes sense to put it where the land values are much lower and the City can get the best value for their dollar.

Thank you for the opportunity to submit my position.

Sincerely,

Christian Turco

Summerbreeze Court

Kleinburg, ON,